WILLIS THOMPSON MAYOR

THOMAS "T.J." MAYFIELD WARD 1 ALDERMAN



VICKIE BAILEY WARD 2 ALDERWOMAN

City of Vicksburg

1401 WALNUT STREET | VICKSBURG, MS 39181 | (601)636-3411

October 6, 2025

Mr. Ken Brown

Department of Public Safety – Government Affairs 1900 E. Woodrow Wilson Ave. Jackson, MS 39216

Subject: Request for Vehicle Allocation for the Vicksburg Police Department

Dear Mr. Brown,

On behalf of the City of Vicksburg, the Mayor and Board of Aldermen respectfully submit this request for consideration of surplus or available vehicles that may be donated to the Vicksburg Police Department.

Our department is currently managing an aging fleet, with several vehicles beyond their recommended service life. This has created challenges in providing reliable patrol coverage, maintaining timely response to calls, and ensuring the safety of both our officers and the citizens they serve.

If there are any vehicles within the Department of Public Safety's fleet that are eligible for donation or reassignment, we would be most grateful for the opportunity to receive them. Any contribution, regardless of number, would directly support our efforts to strengthen public safety in Vicksburg.

We sincerely appreciate your consideration of this request and your continued support of law enforcement in our community. Please do not hesitate to reach out if additional information is needed.

Sincerely,

Willis Thompson

Mayor, City of Vicksburg

Incorporated 1825

City Website: http://www.vicksburg.org